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 Ref: 38/2014

28 October 2014

Dear Jeff 

GLA Oversight Committee – 16 October 2014 

At its meeting on 16 October September 2014, the GLA Oversight Committee received the Head 
of Paid Service’s report that set out proposals to transfer the London Resilience Team from the 
GLA to the London Fire Brigade. The Committee was content to note these proposals but raised 
the following points in discussion: 

• What the governance arrangements for the Resilience Team would be in future and the
extent to which Members of LFEPA would be involved;

• The nature of the relationship between the Mayoral Advisory Group on resilience issues and
the work of the Resilience Team in relation to the Mayor’s accountability and statutory
responsibilities;

• Whether there had been a review of the suitability for LFEPA to host the various resilience
teams;

• Details of the engagement and the regularity of the Mayor’s involvement and leadership in
resilience matters; and

• Assurances that the new proposals would not lead to any ambiguity in the management of
incidents.

It was also proposed that the Mayor should issue an annual statement on resilience matters, 
(based on an annual report from the resilience co-ordinating officer), that the Committee also 
receive a briefing on how the new arrangements would work and, more broadly, on how the 
Mayor leads on significant resilience issues, such as the potential spread of the ebola virus in 
London. 

At the same meeting, the GLA Oversight Committee also discussed your response to its recent 
letter on the workforce report. Whilst the Committee welcomed the progress being made and 
the commitment to include additional data in future workforce reports to the Committee, it 
further requested: 

• A breakdown of the GLA internship programme in relation to how black and minority ethnic
interns had been appointed across departments;
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• Details of how recruitment advertising had been targeted at BAME communities;  

• Further information on the recent recruitment process checks, including how the sampling 
trial had been conducted and over what period of time; and 

• An update on the Coaching Squared positive action pilot programme. 

 
I would be grateful if, in your formal response to the Committee, you copied in the committee 
officer, whose details are at the bottom of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
 

Len Duvall AM 
Chair of the GLA Oversight Committee   

 
 

cc. Tom Middleton, Head of Governance and Resilience 

Contact: John Barry, Principal Committee Manager, City Hall, Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA;  020 7983 4425 
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